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Tender No.: TEN06 / 2020  
TENDERS ARE INVITED 

For the design and construction of Julimar Fire Station, Julimar  
for the Shire of Toodyay in Western Australia  
Deadline: Monday, 14 December 2020 at 2:00pm (AWST) 
Tender documents and contract requirements are available from the 
Shire of Toodyay Tenderlink website - www.tenderlink.com/toodyay 
For tender enquiries: Robert Koch on (08) 9574 9300 or by 
email: records@toodyay.wa.gov.au 

Tenders can only be lodged using the E-Tendering portal: 
www.tenderlink.com/toodyay 

Submissions will NOT be accepted in any other form. 
Tenderers will be required to attend a compulsory site visit on: 
Tuesday 10 November 2020. 
All electronic submissions must be clearly named with the Tender No. 
and lodged by the specified closing date and time. 
Suzie Haslehurst 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

The View from Here Is Good 
I was fortunate  to be able to attend a small morning tea this morning for the purpose of introducing Shire of Toodyay staff to the new 

Toodyay Aquatic Centre. 

I had of course, been part of this project like so many of us. And so, like an expectant parent – I could not hide the enormous pride for this 

new facility and to see the project and more importantly the dream of this community – realized. 

It is easy to forget how lucky this community is to be blessed with such breathtaking natural beauty when we have been busy navigating 
through uncertain and difficult times. It is easy to underestimate the hard work that has gone into this project through the various stages of 
its life. But today, I looked around and I saw a world-class sporting and recreation facility nestled amongst Toodyay’s rolling hills and              

valleys. It had finally all come together. 

The new facility is a positive symbol for Toodyay, for its community and for the Shire. It demonstrates that vision, collaboration,               

persistence, and hard work can achieve truly wonderful outcomes. 

I urge you all to use this wonderful space. It has been planned and built for you – by you. And, whether you are walking or swimming laps, 
playing in the leisure pool, competing for school or just lounging around – please look up once in a while and admire the view – it really is 

a special feeling and one which we are all lucky to be a part of.   (Name supplied) 

Proposed Temporary Road Closure for  
Toodyay Christmas Street Party 

Toodyay Community Resource Centre is proposing a temporary road 
closure on Friday, 18 December 2020 from 5.00pm to 10.00pm 
along Stirling Terrace Toodyay from Oddfellow St to Piesse St.  
The purpose  of  this road closure is to run the Annual Christmas 
Street Party. 
Further information and maps of proposed temporary road closure 
are available at the Shire of Toodyay Administration Centre and on 
the website www.toodyay.wa.gov.au 
Comments and submissions from the public are welcomed and 
should be presented in writing by 4.00pm 10 December 2020 at the 
Shire of Toodyay Administration Centre, 15 Fiennes Street (PO Box 
96) TOODYAY WA 6566. 
Suzie Haslehurst 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Shire of Toodyay Draft Verge Maintenance  
Policy Available for Inspection  

The  Shire  of Toodyay has prepared the following draft Verge 
Maintenance Policy and public comments are invited. 
The purpose of the Policy is to define the general roles and respon-
sibilities for verge maintenance within the Shire of Toodyay. 
A copy  of the draft  Policy is available for inspection at the Shire’s 
Administration Centre, 15 Fiennes Street and on the Shire’s website 
at https://www.toodyay.wa.gov.au/Home under Open for Comment 
section. 
Comments on the draft Policy may be submitted to the Shire in writ-
ing on or before Tuesday 1 December 2020. 
Suzie Haslehurst 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Tender No.: TEN03 / 2020  
TENDERS ARE INVITED 

The Shire of Toodyay invites tender submissions to undertake clean-
ing services of Shire of Toodyay facilities for either a one year or a 
three year period commencing February 2021. 
Deadline: Wednesday, 2 December 2020 at 2:00pm (AWST) 
Tender documents and contract requirements are available from the 
Shire of Toodyay Tenderlink website - www.tenderlink.com/toodyay 
For tender enquiries: records@toodyay.wa.gov.au 

Tenders can only be lodged using the E-Tendering portal: 
www.tenderlink.com/toodyay 

Submissions will NOT be accepted in any other form. 
Tenderers will be required to attend a compulsory site visit on:   
Thursday, 12 November 2020. 
All electronic submissions must be clearly named with the Tender No. 
and lodged by the specified closing date and time. 
Suzie Haslehurst 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

IT’S OPEN!! Have you been for a swim yet? 
The Toodyay Recreation Centre Official Opening Event will be held on Saturday, 21 November, join the Shire of Toodyay and Clublinks for 
some FREE fun activities at the band new facility. Entry to the pool will be FREE from 12.30pm! 
Pictured below  Milton Baxter, Brian Rayner and Allan Parsons enjoying a swim on the first day of the Aquatic Centre being open. 

Form 5 

[reg. 75] 

Local Government Act 1995 

Local Government (Financial Management) Regulations 1996 

Notice pursuant to Schedule 6.3 of the Local Government Act 1995 of sale of land for non‑payment of outstanding rates or service charges 

Notice is hereby given that, under section 6.64 of the Local Government Act 1995, as rates have been owing for a period of at least 3 years the Shire of 
Toodyay is to offer for sale by public auction in the Lesser Hall of Memorial Hall, Stirling Terrace, Toodyay, Western Australia at 10.00am on the 5th day of 
December 2020 the land described below. 

Signed for and on behalf of the Shire of Toodyay this 09 day of .April 2020 

Chileya Luangala 
ACTING CEO 

Description of Land etc. 

Description of 
land and lot or 
location num-
ber 

Plan or 

Diagram 

Number 

Title reference Area Street Description of 

improvements, if 

any 

Name of 

Owner 

Name of other persons 

appearing to have an 

estate or interest 

Rates outstanding Other charges 

due on the 

land 

H279 Wilker-
son Road, 
West Toodyay, 
WA, 6566 

Avon Location 
158 

Not 
applica-
ble 

Original crown grant enrolment 
number 961 

(Land is registered and dealt with 
under the Registration of Deeds Act 

1856) 

7 ha H279 Wilkerson 
Road, West Tood-
yay, WA, 6566 

None    (vacant 
land) 

Lawrence 
Foley 
(estate of) 

George Baston as 
executor of the estate 
of Lawrence Foley 

$24,270.34 as at 6 
April 2020 

$20,677.76 as 
at 6 April 2020 
(being costs 
and expenses 
incurred in 
proceedings 
relating to the 
proposed 
sale) 

mailto:records@toodyay.wa.gov.au
http://www.tenderlink.com/toodyay
http://www.toodyay.wa.gov.au
https://www.toodyay.wa.gov.au/Home
mailto:records@toodyay.wa.gov.au
http://www.tenderlink.com/toodyay


A Message from the Shire President…….. 
Well the energy in our community continues and the release of the Inquiry Report on the 13th has brought 
some needed clear air to accompany the nice weather.  
As mentioned in my last article, the month opened with the acknowledgment of the completion of the old 
gaol restoration works by the Restoration and Convict Depot Walk from the Toodyay Visitors Centre 
which was enriched by the Governor,  the  Hon.  Kim Beazley AC enthusiasm for our local history and 
anecdotes of his Toodyay convict roots.  
The 10th saw the opening of two fantastic additions to our volunteer fire and emergency services by the 
Hon. Francis Logan, Minster for Emergency Services and Darren Klemm, Commissioner of DFES.   
The newly completed Coondle-Nunile  FB  base  at the Coondle silos is an excellent, innovative improve-
ment from the traditional fire shed design and a big change from the spiritual home of twenty seven years 
on Coondle West Road. The transition required a great deal of adjustment and good will, well done and 
congratulations. 
The second event was the Morangup Co-location Centre extensions, a testimony to the outstanding will 
and work of volunteer’s in making this transition from their one bay shed of the early 1980s. Through a 
succession of builds, grit, ingenuity and volunteered labour, the one bay fire brigade shed morphed to 

four bays around 1994, enlarged again in 2014 and finally with DFES funding in 2020, to a seven bay fire and SES base.  
Credit for the smooth outcome of these recent works must be given to the Shire CESM Robert Koch, who undertook the enormous project 
without losing sight of volunteers needs.  The importance of these upgrades to our volunteers is  significant  and their importance to this 
community cannot be understated, they are simply fantastic, and we are fortunate. 
On the 13th the release of the protracted Toodyay Inquiry Report into the Shire of  Toodyay brought relief and an end to the state of                      
apprehension for many. Although the outcome was not flattering,  it was now known and cleared the air.  Recriminations are a distraction 
from action. It is time to move forward and continue to exact the changes needed from the findings and lessons learnt.  
Some points of interest in current affairs are that the Office of Auditor General will now undertake Shire Audits from the 2020/2021 financial 
year from which an increase in costs may occur.  The  Rangers  are  now  issuing  a  warning before a fine.  Tricor  on  Toodyay  Rd  near 
Morangup, applied to Mundaring Shire Council to increase gravel extraction in their operation from 39,000 to 950,000 tonnes/annum and 
vehicle movements from  20 to 139 per day.  Toodyay’s  submission  of  2018  still applied so it was gratifying to hear the application was 
rejected, although it is likely it will be appealed. 

Just a reminder soil moisture levels are low for this time of the year meaning there is more fuel available, so please be mindful of activities. 

Aside, shake out the togs and try our pool. 
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Shire President Cr Madacsi  
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Toodyay Library: Where We Encourage You To Judge Books By Their Covers 

That old saying isn’t one we live our lives by at the library – we love a good-looking book! Here are five of our 
favourite eye-catching covers from this month. Check one out today and let us know if it’s as pretty on the inside 

as it is on the outside… 

Find Us 96 Stirling Terrace, Toodyay 9am-5pm Monday-Friday, 9am-1pm Saturday 
Contact Us 9574 2323, library@toodyay.wa.gov.au toodyay.wa.gov.au/Community-Visitors/Libraries 

Facebook Us https: facebook.com/groups/ToodyayLibrary 
Search Us library.toodyay.wa.gov.au/Main.aspx 

Sharing our museum collection with a world-wide audience 
Over the last few weeks we have begun uploading photographs and information about our museum 

collection to a new online platform called Collections WA.   

The Collections  WA  website became live in June 2020, after some extensive behind the scenes 
development by the Collections Sector Working Group led by the Western Australian Museum.  The 
working group also includes  senior representatives from the State’s premier cultural  institutions as  

well as the Australian Museums  & Galleries Association, Western Australia. 

Collections WA is a searchable platform that will bring together many different collections held by 
community cultural institutions across Western Australia.  These may include Aboriginal language 

centres, RSL branches, historical societies and school archives as well as museums and galleries. 

Collections  WA  will  connect to the Culture WA portal that provides access to WA’s four main col-
lecting institutions – the WA Museum, the Art Gallery of WA, the State Records Office and the State Library of WA.  It will also be linked to 

Trove, the National Library of Australia’s digital search engine. 

The platform is part of a digital package that will also include a tourism portal, which will connect with other tourism platforms to drive                 

tourism to the regions. To view our landing page on this website please follow this link: collectionswa.net.au/organisations/shire-toodyay  

 

Toodyay colonial era furniture 
Furniture held in the collections of the Shire of Toodyay is included in a new book  being 

launched Saturday, 14 November.   

Titled “Colonial Furniture of Western Australia 1829-1910”, the large volume is by Tim Harris 
who we engaged for our “A Craftsman at Work” event at the Newcastle Gaol when he restored 
a colonial era desk, witness stand and ladder.  Tim also restored the council chambers circular 

desk and the façade of the raised “judges” area.  

Photo attached of Tim working on the witness stand in the gaol courtyard. https://

colonialjarrahenterprises.com.au/ 

 

Waste Team of the Year  - Volunteers of Toodyay Museums! 
Our  volunteers’  shingles  project  has  come  up  trumps  in   the  Infinity  Waste Management 

Awards 2020.  

The category entered was Waste Team of the Year.  Our small group of vollies have beaten some significant opposition including Sir 

Charles Gairdner Hospital, City of Bunbury Waste Services Team and City of Wanneroo Waste Team. 

The Volunteers of Toodyay Museums are part of a small, dedicated team that have demonstrated a commitment to reducing waste and          
protecting  heritage  through Project Shingles. The team recovered approximately 21,000 shingles and prevented 12 tonnes of material from 

going to landfill. The recovered shingles are cleaned and sold as souvenirs or used as a unique canvas for craft people to work with.  

The annual awards - run by the Waste Authority - recognise individuals, businesses, government, schools, community organisations, not-for

-profits and media outlets for their innovative solutions to reduce waste and promote reuse and recycling. 

A shortlist of more than 100 nominations were assessed  by  the Department of Water and Environmental Regulation and the Waste                     

Authority. The calibre  of  entries  was  exceptionally high. 

The diversity of the nominees this year demonstrates better waste outcomes are being achieved for everything from large redevelopments 
right through to community projects and illustrates the commitment of many to make WA a better and more sustainable place to live.  Full 
media release can be found here : www.mediastatements.wa.gov.au/Pages/McGowan/2020/11/WA-waste-champions-recognised-to-Infinity

-and-beyond.aspx 

https://www.toodyay.wa.gov.au/Community-Visitors/Libraries
https://www.facebook.com/groups/ToodyayLibrary
http://library.toodyay.wa.gov.au/Main.aspx
https://collectionswa.net.au/organisations/shire-toodyay
https://colonialjarrahenterprises.com.au/
https://colonialjarrahenterprises.com.au/
https://www.toodyay.wa.gov.au/Community-Visitors/Museums
https://www.mediastatements.wa.gov.au/Pages/McGowan/2020/11/WA-waste-champions-recognised-to-Infinity-and-beyond.aspx
https://www.mediastatements.wa.gov.au/Pages/McGowan/2020/11/WA-waste-champions-recognised-to-Infinity-and-beyond.aspx
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Assets & Services Update 

Bindoon – Dewars Pool Rd – 24.6km 
Shoulder reconstruction and road 
maintenance  

Completed September 
2020  

Bejoording Road – 5.2km Reconstruct 
and seal  

Underway, Completion 
Estimated  

December 2020  

Toodyay St – 800m Road reconstuction 
and Footpath  

Design & Investigation 
Underway,  

Construction TBA  

Toodyay Townsite – Linemarking works  
Complete November 

2020  

RSL Toodyay Sub-Branch is excited to announce our                
involvement with the Containers for Change scheme. If you 
would like to donate your refund for eligible containers, our 
scheme ID is C10299385, and by quoting our ID your refund/
donation will go directly to our Sub-Branches Clinton Street 
property which will be our first permanent home in over 101 
years. We have business size cards printed and if you would like 
one for easy convenience when dropping off containers you can 
collect one from our stall at the Farmers Markets,. We thank you 
in advance for any help you may give us with this fundraiser. 

Missing - Lovers Lane newly installed signage 

Assets and Services is investigating a recent theft after a number of signs were stolen from Lovers Lane, Toodyay. Not only is having to      
replace these brand new signs a waste of ratepayer funds, their absence means there is little warning of dangers and changes to road         

conditions, leading to increased potential for accidents. 

The Shire of Toodyay is forced to spend ratepayer funds each year repairing and replacing assets damaged by vandalism and theft, if      

residents have any information or witness an event, please contact the Police.  

Toodyay Road Upgrade – First Overtaking Lane in Shire of Toodyay 
Construction of the first overtaking lane on Toodyay Road in the Shire of Toodyay is due to start on 23 November 2020 by Main Roads. The 
westbound overtaking lane will be 2.2 kilometres long and located west of Lovers Lane. As part of this work, the road near the overtaking 

lane will be realigned and widened and audible edge and centre lines will be installed.  

Fencing, vegetation and minor earthworks will be completed by the end of the year. Work will be undertaken between 6am and 6pm with 

traffic management including a speed reduction.  

Construction of the new lane will commence in early 2021 and will involve temporary sealed side-tracks until May 2021. Traffic lights will be 

required occasionally and will be operated by a traffic controller during working hours and sensor driven outside of these times.  

We continue to seek feedback from the community and stakeholders on future stages of upgrades through a Community Reference Group 
(CRG). The group includes representatives from the Shire of Toodyay, Toodyay Agricultural Society, Toodyay Naturalist Club, Toodyay 
Roadwise Committee, Toodyay Friends of the River, Toodyay St John Ambulance, Wildflower Society of WA, WA Police, WALGA Roadwise 

and neighbouring landowners. 

The CRG has guided our ongoing focus, which is to minimise the environmental impacts as much as possible, while enhancing safety and 

efficiency for all users. 

To minimise the environmental impacts, Main Roads has optimised the road design to reduce the amount of vegetation to be removed. The 
environmental offset will ensure 196 hectares of prime Wandoo woodland adjacent to the Clackline Nature Reserve will be conserved in 
perpetuity and 188 artificial black cockatoo nesting hollows will be installed in the reserve or other nearby nature reserves. A revegetation 
plan has been developed to contribute to the ecological connectivity and to preserve the look and feel of the roadside. Seed collections and 

community plant transplants have been undertaken.  

For project updates, please sign up on the project page at 
www.mainroads.wa.gov.au. Main Roads can be contacted by phone on   

138 138 or email enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au.  

http://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au
mailto:enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au
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Targa West Rally 
Saturday, 24 October was a busy day in Toodyay, with a number of 
events held throughout the day.  One of those events was the            
Targa West Rally, which saw cars race around the back roads of 

Toodyay. 

There is a wide variety of cars that compete in this rally including 
classics like Ford Escorts and Mustangs, Toranas and                           
Commodores to more modern turbocharged Mitsubishi Evos,               
Subaru WRXs and Nissan GTRs and even a range of Electric                  
Vehicles like the Tesla Model 3 Performance and the ‘gull winged’ 
Tesla Model X. Photo by image1265 from Instagram. 

Avon Valley Billboard 

Have you seen the new billboard on Great Eastern Highway?  

Our neighbours in Northam have recently included Toodyay in their 
roadside promotion of the Avon Valley. The sign is targeting tourists to 
the area, but it’s also a great reminder to locals to explore your own                  
backyard. If you would like to find out more information on the Avon 
Valley visit:  https://www.experienceperth.com/region/avon-valley  

2021 Community  
Citizen of The Year Awards 

The Shire of Toodyay would like to thank the Toodyay Community 
for their nominations for the “Community Citizen of The Year 
Awards” for the 2021 Australia Day Celebrations.  

With many of our community members being selfless and           
innovative in the community space, the Shire is looking forward to 
recognising those community members and community groups on 
this very special day. 

Community Development Grant  
Funding Information 

In updating our community, The Department of Local Government, 
Sport and  Cultural  Industries is pleased  to announce that the 
“Coach and Official Education Subsidy” is now open. Round 1 of  

funding will close on 23 November 2020.  

For all interested Toodyay sporting clubs please access the               

application page via the following link provided - 

https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/funding/sport-and-recreation-funding/

coach-and-official-education-subsidy 

Official Opening of The Toodyay Recreation Centre 
It has been a busy and exciting time in the Community Development space with the Shire of   
Toodyay gearing up for the Official Opening of The Toodyay Recreation Centre on Saturday, 21 
November.  
With sport and participation being so vital in connecting our community, the Shire is pleased to 
announce that as part of the opening day a range of free sporting clinics will be available starting at 
10:30am for the kids.  
These clinics will see our valued local sporting clubs pair up with representatives from Tennis 
West, Netball WA, SBL, Swimming WA and current Hockeyroo Jocelyn Bartram who will be joining 
us and giving our local kids the opportunity in learning from the best. In what promises to be an 
historic day we look forward in seeing the Toodyay community come along and enjoy the elite new 
sporting facilities now on offer. 

What’s bright red, has three wheels and will take you to places in 
Toodyay you’ve never been before? That would be the titular trike of 
Avon Valley Trike Tours – a business established in 2019 by two 
bikers from way back, and one that has attracted loads of local and 
not-so-local attention ever since. That shouldn’t come as a surprise: 
the classic cherry-red Chopper owned and beloved by Toodyay 

residents Kevin and Jess is nothing if not eye-catching.  

It’s certainly a far cry from the trike many of us learned to ride as 
kids….except Kev, perhaps,  whose lifetime love for motorcycles 
began when he was born in the sidecar of his parents’ bike. Jess 
doesn’t have a similar story to tell, but the pair nonetheless share a 
passion that  saw  them  biking  their  way  around  Australia  and pit
-stopped in Byron Bay when they saw the Chopper on the side of 
the road, then-owner by her side. They bonded with the man, who 
was running his own trike tour business on the east coast until a 
fortunate twist of fate had him make the move to WA and decide to 
pass his pride and joy on, for the right price and to the right people. 
Kev and Jess knew they were those people, and took it off his 
hands at top speed. They had originally settled in Toodyay for the 
thrill of riding the hills, and once the trike was theirs they knew they 
wanted to share that experience – and so Avon Valley Trike Tours 

was (kick) started in January last year.   

The idea is simple but effective: up to three passengers at a time 
can hop on board and see Toodyay like never before over a half 
hour, an hour, or an hour and a half. The sixty-minute tour is Jess’ 
pick and the most popular choice, giving backseat riders the best 
overview  of  the  town and taking  routes  and  roads even local 
customers aren’t familiar with. Kev and Jess don’t like to give too 
much away, and the mystery of exactly where the trike takes its 
passengers has proven irresistible to people from all walks – and 
stages – of life. Pre-teens and pensioners have tried out the trike 
most often, with a 98-year-old naming her tour as a life highlight 
(which is saying something when there’s almost a century of experi-
ences to compare it to). It seems there are plenty of ladies who find 
a man in leather irresistible too, judging by the propositions Kev 

receives on the regular.  

It’s not just people of all ages attracted to the trike (and to Kev) but 
of all places too,  from suburban Perth and the eastern states to 
India, Germany, the UK, and even the North Pole come Christmas 
time. It turns out Santa Claus enjoys swapping his standard sleigh 
for  something  with higher ho-ho-horsepower  –  as opposed to 

reindeer power – when he’s in the Avon Valley, and Kev and Jess 

are happy to oblige if it means they stay off his naughty list.   

The pair’s professional partnership sees Kev taking the trike on tour 
while Jess takes charge of the admin side of things. She also plays 
paparazzi for each and every ride, capturing souvenir action shots – 
so there’s not just wildflower and wildlife spotting to do along the 
way, but a bit of Jess spotting as well. For Kev, who spends his 
spare time restoring vintage vehicles, being a trike-riding tour guide 
is a dream job. Both he and Jess get more job satisfaction from the 
enthusiasm of their customers than from the money they make, and 
it’s clear that mixing business with pleasure worked out very well for 

them.    

Tours usually begin and end at the Cola Café where the trike has a 
complimentary parking space, but pickup from the Visitor’s Centre 
or either of Toodyay’s caravan parks can be arranged.  As well as 
set tours, custom tours, surprise rides and transport to school balls/
weddings are on offer. It’s the surprises (a great gift for the person 
who has everything except their own trike) and the pre-programmed 
tours  that  have  kept  Kev and Jess busiest since the business 
began. Customers can’t keep away either, with loads of locals – 
whose support, Jess says, is invaluable – opting for repeat rides. 
Kev and Jess make sure to throw in some surprises for them too, so 
if you get a taste for the trike life and book a second or third (or 
tenth) tour, you won’t have the same experience twice. You don’t 
even have to be a daredevil to take a spin: tours are extremely safe 
and speed limits are stuck to like superglue. If you are after an 
adrenaline rush, however – and you ask ‘wheelie’ nicely – Kevin 

might treat you to a trick or two.  

Having  had  to  hit  the  brakes  during  the  peak of the COVID 
pandemic, Kev and Jess are thankfully getting things back on track. 
Their tours are now running Monday through Saturday (Kev taking a 
well-deserved day off on Sundays) and all year round, sans those 
days when Mother Nature is misbehaving. The ride of your life will 
cost you $90 for half an hour, $160 for an hour, or $240 for an hour-
and-a-half, and that’s priced per ride rather than per person – so it’s 
worth having one or two thrill-seeking friends or family members tag 
along. Helmets and jackets are supplied and bookings are essential, 
so check out Avon Valley Trike Tours on Facebook facebook.com/
avtriketours, call Kev 0417 742 135, or call Jess 0427 387 247 to 

secure your seat. You’ll only regret the ride you didn’t take!  

https://www.experienceperth.com/region/avon-valley
https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/funding/sport-and-recreation-funding/coach-and-official-education-subsidy
https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/funding/sport-and-recreation-funding/coach-and-official-education-subsidy
http://www.facebook.com/avtriketours
http://www.facebook.com/avtriketours
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Fill in, Win & Swim  
3 Family Season passes 

to the pool to be won. 
Fill out your details, drop it off at the Shire’s 

stand at the Farmer’s market, the VC or Shire 
Admin. Winners will be drawn at the Official 
Opening of the Toodyay Recreation Centre  

Saturday 21 November 2020 

NOVEMBER Farmers Markets 
The famous Toodyay Farmers Markets will be taking place at Stirling Park on 
Sunday,15 November. The markets start at 9.00am and conclude at 1.00pm, 
the Shire of Toodyay encourages all the community to head on down and 
supporting the day. 

There will also be opportunity to enter a competition to win one of 3 family 
season passes to the pool plus don’t forget your invitation to the opening 
celebrations of the Recreation Centre on Saturday 21 November 2020. 

Butterly Cottages  
Butterly Cottages AGM was well attended on               
Thursday, 5 November. Elections were held and all 
positions have been filled.  President: Judy Dow, Vice 
President: Therese Chitty, Secretary: Jenny Perkins, 
Treasurer: Maggie Parsons, Committee: Roma 
Heath, Sally Martin, Jenn Nock and Annie Campbell, 
tenant representative Alan Bull and  Council                    

representative Cr Paula Greenway. 

A Life Membership was presented to Shirley Patten 
for her wonderful dedication to Butterly Cottages              

Association for over 40 years. 

Thank you so much Shirley, your contribution is so 

much appreciated.  
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Take the #mysmallpledge this Christmas 
In the lead up to Christmas, we continue to support our fellow small 

business owners with the #mysmallpledge campaign. 

All YOU need to do, is pledge to buy some of your Christmas  

shopping in a local small business. EASY! 

Imagine the impact on small business if everyone changed their 
shopping habits by a small amount. You can help the campaign 
further by encouraging others to take the #mysmallpledge by  

tagging and sharing the information in your own channels. 

The Toodyay District High School Parents & Citizens Association (P&C) promotes               
cooperation between parents,  students, school staff and community members for the 
benefit of all students at Toodyay District High School. Here’s some of what we’ve been 
up to this month.  

Toodyay District High School Halloween disco  
Friday 30 October 

TDHS students and friends dressed in their scariest outfits and danced their spooky best at the 
Halloween disco.  

Thanks to local sponsors, Toodyay Tyres, Tony Maddox Real Estate Avon, Skip Bins, Sharon 
Boyle – Scentsy, EAG Electrical Air-conditioning & Gas, and Toodyay CRC for their generosity 
towards prizes and disco expenses. 

A special mention goes to Tash Hof, DJ Lisa Malatesta, Charlie (face painting), Principal David 
Ball and canteen volunteers for their spooky treats.   

The night was a huge success and raised funds for TDHS students.  
 

Farming for Toodyay District High School 
Farming for Toodyay DHS – is a collaborative 
effort to raise funds for the school through two                     
initiatives. A tonne for TDHS and a share farmed 
grain crop.  

A tonne for TDHS invites farmers to nominate a 
tonne of grain to the P&C's CBH account during              
harvest. It's a no fuss way for   farmers in our 
district to support students at TDHS. Simply con-
tact the Grower Services Centre on 1800 199 083 
or use LoadNet to donate a tonne to TDHS P&C.  

The second initiative, a share farmed grain crop 
for TDHS, seeks to create a genuine share crop-
ping arrangement. The P&C will raise funds to 
contribute to the costs of a share crop in 2021 
and reinvest profits for future years. If you can 
help in any way, we want to hear from you. 

Please contact Kelly-Anne Murray on pandctood-
yaydhs@gmail.com or 0406 585 716 for further                  
information.  

Membership is open to anyone supporting the P&C’s purpose. To receive a membership 
form, please email pandctoodyaydhs@gmail.com, message via the facebook page – search 
‘Toodyay DHS P&C’, or pick up a membership form from the school office.  

Toodyay DHS Parents & Citizens Assoc. 
PO Box 1624, Toodyay, WA 6566 

email pandctoodyaydhs@gmail.com  
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YOU ARE INVITED 
Saturday, 21 November 2020 

The community and residents of Toodyay are invited to the  official opening celebrations 
of the long-awaited Toodyay Recreation Centre. 

The Shire looks forward to everyone joining together to celebrate and enjoy  
this momentous community driven initiative in our Shire. 

Come on down for a 10.30am kick off with  your favourite sports stars.   
Gather at the top of the main walkway  at 11.00am for Welcome to Country,  

Official Ribbon Cutting and Plaque Unveiling. 
Support our Toodyay Locals who Care at their sausage sizzle marquee.  

 Ice cream and coffee vans will be on site. 

Something for everyone. 

Family Name:                

How many members in your immediate family:            

Address:                 

Phone:                 

Fill in, Win & Swim 

3 Family Season passes 
to the pool to be won. 

Fill out your details, drop it off at the Shire’s stand at the 

Farmer’s market, the VC or Shire Admin. 

Winners will be drawn at the Official Opening of the 

Toodyay Recreation Centre Saturday 21 November 2020 


